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From the Parish Council  

 

. 

 

At the Parish Council 

meeting on Monday 2
nd

 July 2012, the 

good news was that an application for 

funds to replace the surface inside the 

Children’s Play Area and to repaint the 

equipment had been 

successful.  An 

application had 

been made to the 

Ministry of Defence 

Community 

Covenant Panel for 

£10,202 for this work.  The application 

had to be supported by DCC Panel and 

the Armed Forces panel before being 

submitted to the Community Covenant 

panel at the MoD in London.  It has 

passed all these stages and the Parish 

Council has been informed that the 

grant is available.  Tony, the Clerk, will 

now meet contractors, ‘Surebond’, to 

discuss details and timing for the work.  

The play area, which was provided by 

Lympstone @ Play about 6 years ago, 

has been very popular.  The original 

surface is rubber tiles.  This was great 

at the time but, with frequent use, these 

have worn and moved.  Replacing them 

with a continuous surface, possibly 

with some different colours laid into it, 

will jazz the area up.  The equipment 

has also had heavy use and is looking 

jaded.  Minor repairs and re-painting 

will finish the area off nicely and will 

be a great place for our young children 

to play.  The work will mean that the 

play area will be closed for a week or 

so.  Signs will be put up when the 

details are known.       Cont 
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EDDC CHANGES 

Are things looking better at EDDC?  

The Parish Council heard from District 

Councillor Ben Ingham that Head of 

Planning and Countryside Services, 

Mrs Kate Little, had moved on to 

pastures new and that the Planning 

Department were now being 

encouraged to involve local Councillors 

in planning decisions.  The 

Development Management Committee 

will now get involved in the latest 

stages in the production of the latest 

East Devon Local Plan.  This should 

help to keep the focus on overall 

Planning and not just housing numbers, 

which seem to have been the only thing 

that matters so far.  The Parish Council 

and the Clerk have seen other changes 

that show that East Devon members 

want to get involved in local matters 

more and that they are willing to listen 

to local opinion.  Contact either David 

Atkins or Ben Ingham if you would like 

to know more about the work of 

EDDC. 

JUBILEE 

The Jubilee celebrations seem to have 

been thoroughly enjoyed by everyone 

who took part.  The slightly damp 

weather on Sunday did not deter 

picnickers, who were entertained with 

live music by the Church Band and 

Master of Ceremonies, Brian Mather.  

The Scouts provided an excellent 

barbecue for those who didn’t bring 

their own and your Chairman, Cllr 

Peter Acca’s family and the Scouts ran 

the bar, which didn’t run out of beer  

There were no great plans for Monday 

evening except that there would be a 

Jubilee beacon and a fireworks display.  

The event was dubbed an open party 

evening and that was what it was.  A 

live band was coaxed into leaving 

Exmouth Football Club to play for 

party goers on Cliff Field, the Scouts 

provided the barbecue again and the 

Acca family ran the bar (which did run 

out of everything this time!) the bar 

was topped up from stock from the 

Sailing Club, thanks to the Commodore 

and Judith Carter for stepping in to save 

the evening, although even these 

supplies did not last long but everyone 

was happy.  Brian Mather provided the 

PA system and did another great job as 

MC for the evening.  The Beacon took 

a little while to get going but then grew 

into a superb bonfire and would have 

been seen from some distance, as part 

of the chain of beacons around the UK.  

It was a proud moment for the village 

to show it’s thanks to a superb Queen 

for the last 60 years.  The Firework 

display was a bit of last minute luck 

when it was heard on the grapevine that 

Angelfire Pyrotechnics of Exeter had a 

spare Supervisor for the evening.  A 

couple of phone calls and a site visit 

confirmed that Cliff Field was indeed a 

safe venue for a display and what a 

display it was!  The intended 5-6 

minute display went on for nearly twice 

that length of time to the great 

entertainment of everyone at the Party.   

Overall this was a great weekend for 

the village and perhaps, one that should 
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be repeated on another occasion.  The 

plan from the beginning was for people 

and Groups to volunteer to do their bit 

and that it would all come together.  

There is no doubt that some did put in a 

considerable effort to make things 

happen and the Parish Council would 

like to send out special thanks to all 

those who got involved in both events. 

If you didn’t get involved or come to 

the Picnic or the Party, please try do get 

involved for the next Village event.  

Lympstone has a lot of activities all put 

on by people offering to share their 

time and skills but there is always room 

for more help and fresh ideas. 

The Jubilee Textile Project was nearly 

the last part of the celebrations and it 

certainly met the high standards that 

were hoped for.  I am sure that 

everyone who went to the exhibition, 

and most of you appear to have been, 

were truly inspired by the creativity and 

workmanship of the Panels that were 

on display.  This exhibition was a great 

success and has raised £1,000 for 

Village hall funds from an investment 

of only £126.00 by the Parish Council. 

BEATING OF THE BOUNDS 

The last Jubilee event will take place on 

Saturday 1
st
 September 2012.  Robert 

Harrison has kindly agreed to arrange a 

‘Beating of the Bounds’ starting at 

9.00am on that day.  This is a walk 

around the boundaries of the parish, 

historically, to make sure that they were 

all in good order.  The walk is open to 

everyone and you don’t have to do the 

whole walk, you can cover whichever 

sections you choose although some 

stalwarts will take pride in completing 

the whole circuit and then taking 

refreshment together in which ever pub 

they finish at.  This is an ideal 

opportunity for those who have not 

lived in the village for too long to meet 

up with others and find out a little more 

about what makes Lympstone such a 

special place to live.  (Read on for 

further details Ed). 

 

Clerk to the Council: A J Le Riche, 

DMS,  43 Salisbury Road, Exmouth, 

EX8 1SL, Tel 279665/ 07866 535580 

mailto:clerk@lympstone.org 

 

FROM THE EDITOR 

 

JUBILEE EVENTS 

Numerous groups and societies held 

special events over the long Jubilee 

weekend. Perhaps the Sailing Club’s 

Sail Past and the 1948 torch which 

arrived by sea and circulated 

Lympstone were amongst the most 

dramatic 
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STREET PARTIES TOOK PLACE ALL OVER LYMPSTONE. 

THIS ONE FINISHED WITH PATRIOTIC SONGS

 

NEXT HERALD - SEPTEMBER 

As you are probably aware there is no 

Herald in August so we have included a 

number of events from July, August 

and September in this issue.  

CTC-RM YOUNG OFFICERS’ 

VILLAGE EXERCISE 

September will again see the Royal 

Marines camping and hunting for 

insurgents in the streets of Lympstone 

for two or three days (see below).  

Clive Wilson will again be organizing 

our bunch of “village elders”. 

 

HEDGES 

The bad weather in this, wettest of 

Junes, has brought many problems.  

Many of the footpaths in the Village are 

now difficult or virtually impossible to 

use as the weeds and hedges have 

grown rapidly.  This is a great pity as 

most of them are well used.  DCC will 

be doing some work but otherwise it is 

the responsibility of the owners to 

arrange for the work to be carried out 

so that the paths are usable.  The Parish 

Council is asking all landowners to do 
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their bit to keep these Village paths 

clear, so that they are available as an 

amenity for all of us. Please remember 

that overgrown hedges are not only 

illegal but also present a danger to both 

pedestrians and cars where there are no 

pavements. 

ESTUARY TRAIL 

My apologies to those who were misled 

by my statement on the use of 

motorised bikes on the Estuary Trail. 

Apparently one can use motorised bikes 

so long as fifteen miles per hour is not 

exceeded. 

 

EDITING THE HERALD 

This month’s issue completes my ten 

years of producing the Herald. If you 

are interested in becoming involved in 

what has now become a fairly slick 

operation with help from Jan and Liz 

then give me a call. This is called 

succession planning. 

 

Cllr Chris Carter 

 

 

 

 

MARINES IN LYMPSTONE 

Patrolling Candies Field 

The Young Officer Batch from 

Commando Training Centre Royal 

Marines once again proposes to 

conduct a short exercise in Lympstone 

Village. This year, the exercise is 

planned for the 26
th
 until the 28

th
 of 

September. As with previous years, it 

provides the Young Officers with a 

unique opportunity to practice their role 

whilst interacting with a real 

population. Continued support of the  

 

 

Parish Council and residents of 

Lympstone is extremely welcome and  

can only strengthen the link between 

the Village and CTCRM. Capt John 

Whiteman RM will be present at future 

Parish Council Meetings to answer any 

queries but should you wish to speak to 

him in advance, he is available on 

ctcrm-cw-rmyo-so3plans@mod.uk or 

work mobile 07824 544930. If there are 

any issues then please let him know.     

Capt John Whiteman RM 
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BEATING THE BOUNDS 

 

 

Every four years we organise a walk 

around the Parish boundary. It falls this 

year on Saturday 1
st
 September, 

commencing at 9.30am at Parsonage 

Style. However, if you have access to a 

boat and would like to follow the 

boundary on the river – meet at the 

Boat Shelter at 9.00am. Please bring a 

packed lunch, stout footwear and plenty 

of stamina for this 6.5 mile walk, which 

involves climbing through hedges and 

across the common! Well behaved dogs 

strictly on a lead, are welcome – 

bearing in mind there will be livestock 

at various points on the walk. We aim 

to return to the Swan Inn at 

approximately 4.00pm for refreshments 

and hopefully a barbecue. Enquiries:  

Robert 266465. 

 

Anouska Harrison 

 

OPEN GARDENS FOR 

HOSPISCARE 

 

The three Lympstone 

gardens open on Sunday 

24th June had a fantastic 

day and raised £2100 for 

Hospiscare. Christine, Suki 

and Linda would like to 

thank all the helpers who 

put in so much time and 

effort and also the local 

businesses who generously 

contributed the raffle 

prizes. 

 

Linda Lyon 

 

LIFE BOAT TO VISIT 

LYMPSTONE 

 

The Exmouth Life Boat will be visiting 

Lympstone on the evening tide of 

Friday 3rd August at about 8pm at the 

invitation of Lympstone Sailing Club. 

The Club has been collecting money 

over the last year for new life jackets 

for the RNLI crew and will be handing 

over a cheque with their donation 

during this visit. There is usually an 

opportunity for people to go on board 

and have a look around the boat for 

anyone who is interested. Come down 

and greet it when it arrives at the Boat 

Shelter. Of course being a Life Boat, if 

an emergency occurs the visit will be 

postponed to another day. 

 

Judith Carter 
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LYMPSTONE ARTS AND CRAFT 

SHOWCASE COMING SOON - 

NOT TO BE MISSED! 
 

The month of August will see us 

celebrating the talents of Lympstone 

folk with four weeks of art and craft 

being shown at Deb Mitchell's 

studio/workshop at Brook End, 

Harefield Cottages, Lympstone (down 

the lane past the Post Office). There 

will be a range of wonderful items - 

paintings, prints, photographs, cards, 

jewellery, cushions, and more! Buy a 

raffle ticket and win an arty prize! 

The studio will be open 11am till 5pm 

every day from  2nd  – 30
th
  August 

with different work being shown each 

week. Tea, coffee and home made 

cake/biscuits will be available and 

cream teas at the weekends - all great 

value! Entry is free, but we are having a 

Donation Box on the door for 'Walking 

for Connie' to help raise money for the 

aftercare required post-operation for 

Connie McCance. 

Looking forward to seeing you! 

 

Lin Holdridge 

 

66TH ANNUAL FLOWER AND 

VEGETABLE SHOW   18
th

 

SEPT 

 

With our English summer 

apparently in full swing, thoughts are 

turning to the Garden Club’s Annual 

Show. Schedules are now available 

from the Post Office, Londis, the café, 

and the pubs, and the very wide range 

of classes ensures there is something of 

interest for everyone.  It is the 

enthusiastic support of so many 

villagers which always makes this 

event such a success! 

Even if you are unable to be an 

exhibitor yourself, we can promise you 

a delightful afternoon in the Village 

Hall.  Doors will open at 2pm and a 

wonderful sight will greet you as you 

walk in.  On display will be hundreds 

of home-grown flowers and vegetables, 

as well as home-made produce, 

handicrafts, photos, art work and flower 

arrangements.  Prizes will be presented 

at 4pm by the Rev. Geoffrey Wrayford. 

Do also make time to enjoy the 

wonderful refreshments in the Function 

Room and to make a purchase from  the 

produce stall.  Proceeds from the latter 

will go to Village Hall Fund Raising.  

This really is a good afternoon out for 

the whole family, so please come along 

and enjoy yourself! 

 

Viv Day 

 

LYMPSTONE HISTORY SOCIETY 

FURSDON HOUSE, CADBURY 

 

A private visit to Fursdon House has 

been arranged on Tuesday 28
th
 August 

2012, to include a tour of the house, 

gardens and cream tea – tickets £12. 

Please contact Robert Golding for 

further details and bookings. Tel. 01395 

279909 or pinhoe67@btinternet.com 

EVERYONE WELCOME! 

 

Robert Golding 

mailto:pinhoe67@btinternet.com
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PARISH CHURCH   
 

The church community was 

uplifted by the packed 

church when we gave 

thanks for the wonderful 

example given in the life of Jill Lupton.  

John spoke warmly of her faith, love of 

the family and service to the 

Lympstone community.  We will all 

miss the warmth of her welcome as she 

made all feel special to her.   

PRODUCE STALL is starting, under 

the arch, on 21st July and continuing 

through until 15th September.  Please 

help if you can with any donations of 

home-grown or baked produce for the 

stall.  As always from 9.30am until sold 

out!  
 As part of the Jubilee celebrations 

Exeter Cathedral has 

organised a 

MAJESTY 

FLOWER 

FESTIVAL 

11th to 15th July 

daily, from 9am  to  5pm  and 6.30pm 

to 8.30pm (10am start on 11th and on 

Sunday 15th noon to 4pm only).  £9 in 

advance £10 on the door, Students 

£3.50, 5 to 18. Why advertise an event 

outside Lympstone?  It’s because 

Lympstone has some wonderful flower 

arrangers and they are among the three 

hundred flower arrangers taking part in 

the Cathedral event.  So it is a fine 

opportunity to visit, possibly, the finest 

building in Devon to see thousands of 

flowers majestically displayed.  (I’m 

told the flower order is about £20,000)  

They suggest allowing two hours to be 

able to have time to see all the displays.  

Schools are involved and there will be a 

marquee on the Cathedral Green for 

their work.  (For more information 

about the schools’ part Google ‘phil 

creek schools flowers’).  The last time 

the cathedral presented a flower festival 

was fifteen years ago. This event will 

be a wonderful experience.  

SEA SUNDAY Service (11.30am 

Sunday 8th by the Sailing Club) is now 

a firmly fixed calendar event thanks to 

Rev’d Geoffrey Wrayford who, once 

again, will officiate with our Mission 

Community Rector James Hutchings 

speaking.  The tide will be up this year 

so there may be movements in and out 

around the service but when asked 

Geoffrey said,” all part of the 

challenge!”  By the time you read this it 

may have already happened but there’s 

just a chance the Herald may be out in 

time. 

SUMMER BARBECUE  All will be 

welcome to this new event to be held 

adjacent to  the Youth Club hut at 

12.30pm on Candy’s Field, Sunday 

15th July.  

FAIRTRADE The Diocese is very 

keen that all churches work towards 

being registered as a ‘Fairtrade 

Church.’  Anyone feeling able to take 

on this role in Lympstone should 

contact the PCC secretary, Jill Wilson 

(264753) in the first instance. 

RIDE & STRIDE - Saturday 8th 

September.  This is a great day out for 

people and families of all ages and can 
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be made as relaxed or energetic as you 

prefer.  We need three categories of 

volunteers for this year’s Ride and 

Stride event:  Traditional Riders and 

Striders to ride or walk to their 

selection of local Churches - after 

securing sponsorship from family and 

friends, families to participate in a 

gentler ‘Treasure Hunt’ walking route 

from Woodbury back to Lympstone. 

(This is the event postponed from the 

Silver Jubilee weekend) and friendly 

faces to welcome the Riders and 

Striders to Lympstone Parish Church 

throughout the day with soft drinks and 

biscuits. 

Your Church needs YOU to volunteer 

for at least one of the above categories! 

Please put the date in your diary and 

look out for full details later in August.  

Contact Basil Strickland on 01395 

266935 or Basil.Strickland@gmail.com 

if you want more information in the 

meantime. 

Also for September, Heather Stratford 

will be organising a coffee morning 

with stalls (including cakes and 

children’s activities) in aid of the 

Childrens’ Society on Saturday 8th 

September.  See her notice elsewhere in 

this issue and please offer help in any 

way you feel able. 

BUCKFAST ABBEY  There will be a 

visit to the Abbey on Thursday 13th 

September leaving Exmouth at 1.15pm.  

The cost will be £10 per person and 

anyone may sign up on the list at the 

rear of the church.  Contact Jill Wilson 

for details.  

Advanced  information that there will 

be a Newcomers’ Party on 22nd 

September for all who have joined the 

village community in the last three 

years.  Details to follow on the 

welcome revival of this, once annual, 

event. 

See the weekly pew sheets and notices 

under the arch for other information.  

The third Sunday family service after 

9:30 breakfast will be held in both July 

and August. 

 

Brian Mather 

 

THE 34
TH

 

‘SHERRY 

MORNING’ – 

AN ANNUAL 

SUMMER 

GARDEN PARTY 

IN AID OF ANTI-

SLAVERY INTERNATIONAL 

 

This will be on its usual date – the last 

Sunday in July, which is Sunday 29
th
 

July this year from 1 to 7pm in the 

garden of The Saddler’s Arms. There 

will be live music throughout the 

afternoon from several musicians.  Soft 

drinks 50p each. Additional Real Ales 

from Exe Valley Brewery are £2.50 per 

pint and fine wines are £2.50 a glass. 

Tickets are already on sale – phone  me 

on 274485 if you need one. 

 

Graham Martin 

 

 

 

mailto:Basil.Strickland@gmail.com
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JILL LUPTON 

 

John and Family wish to thank 

everyone for their support and prayers 

during Jill’s illness and death. Thank 

you also very much indeed for the 

many wonderful letters and cards 

received, your words have been a great 

comfort to us and very much 

appreciated. It was wonderful to see so 

many of you at her funeral, thank you. I 

know that like us you were delighted 

with the gorgeous flowers arranged by 

the ‘Church Flower Girls’ and by the 

angelic singing of the Primary School 

Choir. Our thanks go to them and 

everyone else who helped make the 

occasion so memorable.  

 

John Lupton 

 

WRIGHTS TO THE RESCUE! 

 

Half the summer gone without a cricket 

report?  Blame the weather - I do.  It’s 

certainly why the record this season 

reads one win, one defeat and five 

cancellations including, so sadly, the 

annual Village vs School match at 

Harefield.  Last Thursday, however, it 

stopped raining just long enough for 

our Wright non-brothers (Duncan and 

David, a scorer’s nightmare) to get it 

right!  First, their tight bowling helped 

restrict the visitors to 103 - at one stage 

the pair pinned the opposition’s best 

batsmen down for 17 balls without 

scoring.   

Then, following a Lympstone collapse 

to 65-8, the unbrothers had to come to 

the rescue with the bat as well, both 

finishing not out as Lympstone 

snatched a one wicket victory from the 

gaping jaw of defeat!!  Exeter Network 

CC 103-5 (David Wright 2-9), 

Lympstone 106-9 (Duncan Wright 32 

no). 

 

Tony Day, Scorer 

 

THE CHILDREN’S 

SOCIETY  

 

A Coffee Morning in aid of The 

Children’s Society will be held on 

Saturday morning, 8
th
 September, from 

10.00am at Highfield, 12 Underhill 

Close, Lympstone. All welcome – cake 

stall, raffle, children’s activities etc. 

Please put the date in your diaries now 

– further information will be on village 

posters during August. 

 

Ian and Heather Stratford 

 

THE LYMPSTONE PLAYERS’ 

JUBILEE REVELS -24
TH

-26
TH

 MAY 

 

The Players provided us with much fun 

and sumptuous feasting in celebration 

of the Diamond Jubilee of The Queen’s 

Accession to the Throne. 

There were four ‘different‘ Queens, 

three ‘ differing ‘ Dukes of Edinburgh. 

Cast ages ranged from six to …infinity!    

Christopher Robin tried to keep the 

guards in order; the Queen and the 

Duke were at home at ease,  on duty for 

an Investiture, and an excerpt from 

Alan Bennett’s play ‘ Did she, or did 
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she not know ?‘ of Antony Blunt’s 

espionage activities ? 

It was a joy to welcome two new 

children, as well as to see again the ‘old 

gang‘ of youngsters, especially the 

naughty corgis!  Welcome back to 

Daisy O’Dea, and to see Michael 

Wilkes on stage for the first time. Matt 

Hood , and Ralph Rochester provided 

two scripts, and the whole adult cast 

performed with their usual skill and 

professionalism.. 

A memorable evening. Thank you to 

everyone who contributed towards its 

success, on and off the stage, in the 

kitchen and on the floor of the house. 

 

Rosemary Bethell 

 

ANY QUESTIONS 

 

The posters for the BBC live 

broadcast of their flagship 

political panel programme 'ANY 

QUESTIONS?' taking place on Friday 

evening, 7th September in the Church 

should be on display in the village by 

the middle of July and the FREE tickets 

for the live broadcast will then be 

available from Diana Letcher, 01395 

267693, d.letcher@btinternet.com or 

from the kiosk under the railway bridge 

on Saturday mornings between 9.30am 

and 12.30pm. 

Jonathan Dimbleby is the current chair 

of the programme and the first member 

of the panel to be named is Lord Peter 

Hennessy, the eminent historian and 

cross-bench  peer in the House of 

Lords. Names of the other three 

panellists will be announced in due 

course. 

 

Diana Letcher 

 

SCHOOL GOVERNANCE 

 

We have been very fortunate to have 

had a strong Governing Body over the 

past few years, and we have achieved 

much in improving the school's 

standards, buildings and reputation 

locally. The school is growing and 

vibrant and, quite simply, a great place 

to be! Our current Community 

Governor, Phil Hope, is stepping down 

this year, and we are keen to find an 

energetic and enthusiastic replacement 

for him. Being a member of the 

Governing Body is extremely 

rewarding, interesting and beneficial to 

the whole community, so why not give 

it a try? We would expect to meet six 

times during the year, so it is not too 

demanding, but there are many 

interesting challenges ahead, so if you 

would like to get involved, do get in 

touch! No previous experience is 

necessary for this post, and you do not 

need to be connected to the school 

already, we would welcome interest 

from any member of the village 

community, whatever age or 

background, so do please contact either 

myself on 279090, or Tony Priest at the 

school. Thank-you. 

 

Victoria Laney-Hubbard 

Chair of Governors 
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A MEMORY OF LYMPSTONE'S 

JUBILEE CELEBRATIONS 

 

As we all know the weather was, in the 

end, quite kind to us over the Jubilee 

week-end meaning all the celebrations 

could go ahead as planned. The Big 

Picnic in Candy's Field was well 

supported, and around 500 turned out to 

watch the lighting of our Jubilee 

Beacon and fireworks in Cliff Field. 

There was also the excitement of 

Lympstone children carrying the 1948 

Olympic sailing torch through the 

village. All these happy Lympstone 

events are recorded on a special 'limited 

edition' postcard on sale now in the 

Post Office - a memory to keep or send 

to family and friends! 

 

Frances Longhurst 

 

JUBILEE QUIZ  

 

The winners of the quiz were the 

Burton family (Alan, Sally and Leonie). 

They answered  58 of the 60 questions 

correctly and win the prize of £60.  

12 other people answered all of the 

questions; all of them had 50 or more 

correct answers. Runners up were 

Margaret Turgoose, Joyce Perry, 

Richard Bound and Doreen Flowers. 

Well done, and a big thank you to 

everyone who bought the quiz and 

helped village hall funds. All of the 

answers are given on the village hall 

website. 

 

Don Mildenhall 

NEXT SEASON’S FILMS 

 

In the next few weeks 

Lympstone Film 

Society will be 

publishing its 

programme for the next 

season, starting on Friday 14
th
 

September. Already more than 60 

people have signed up. To join, or for 

more information, ring Helen Dimond 

on 223433. 

 

Don Mildenhall 

 

FREE BUSINESS WORKSHOP 

PART 2: RENEWABLES & 

REACTIONS 

 

Worried by rising energy 

and water bills? 

Wondering about 

generating your own 

energy or heat? 

Frustrated by staff or 

customers undermining your efforts to 

save? Don’t miss this popular series of 

90-min workshops helping small 

businesses discover how to cut bills, 

control costs and boost profits. There is 

no need to have attended a Part 1 

workshop. Places are free but must be 

booked in advance. Hear jargon-free, 

practical advice on: 

The different renewable energy and 

heat options  

business  
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 Making sense of the financial 

and customers to help you save  

grey 

water harvesting. 

Choose from one of the following local 

sessions: 

Thursday 5th July, 16:30, Exeter 

Meeting Room, Phoenix Arts Centre; 

or Thursday 12
th
 July, 10:30, The Point 

Bar and Grill, Exmouth. Reserve your 

free place now. 

 

Chris Carter (Ed) 

FRIENDS OF LYMPSTONE 

PARISH CHURCH 

  

The winner of the June Church Lottery 

was Jackie Forshaw of Strawberry Hill 

with ticket No.0867 

 

 Joyce Malster 

 

IT`S PANTOMIME TIME AGAIN! 

 

The Lympstone Players’ 

next Pantomime, Robin 

Hood, is to be performed 

on Thursday 17
th
 to 

Saturday 19
th
 January 

2013. Auditions are 

being held in the Main Hall of the 

Village Hall on Monday 16
th
 and 

Tuesday 17
th
 July from 6.00 pm. It is 

going to be another great fun 

production and we need would-be 

actors of all ages to take part, as well as 

help with everything that happens back 

stage. To offer your services or to 

arrange a time and date when you 

would like to attend, please telephone 

Shirley Wilkes 01395 265147. 

 

Shirley Wilkes 

 

PLAYERS COFFEE 

MORNING ON 

THE 14
TH

 JULY     

 

Merrylands, Burgmanns Hill, 

Lympstone and starts at 10.30 am. 

 

Shirley Wilkes 

 
LYMPSTONE METHODIST 

CHURCH 

 

It is with much sadness that we 

announce the sudden death of Miss 

Audrey Cave. Audrey had worshipped 

in Lympstone for many years, 

dedicating many hours to the work and 

outreach of our church and we will 

miss her immensely. 

If you regularly book the hall and have 

not already been contacted - or are 

maybe interested in hiring it for an 

event or meeting – we would ask that 

you contact Gillian Hipkins on 224442 

or via e-mail at gill.kelv@talktalk.net. 

Many thanks. 

We meet regularly for worship, each 

Sunday morning from 10am (worship 

begins at 10.30am) and warmly 

welcome visitors. 

 

Margaret Wearn, Senior Steward 
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POLICE REPORT  

Between the 10
th
 and 14

th
 

May a pile of logs which 

had been cut and stacked 

were stolen from a 

property in the area of  

Stone Lane.  The oak logs 

were stacked neatly outside a shed and 

were removed without permission.  If 

anyone has any information regarding 

this theft, please contact police on 101 

quoting KE/12/1205.   

On the 30
th
 May an Apple iPhone was 

stolen or possibly lost in the area of the 

Strand, Lympstone.  If anyone has any 

information, please contact Police on 

101 quoting KE/12/1243 

Just a reminder to residents regarding 

the parking in and around the village:   

It is an offence to park on yellow lines, 

within 32 feet of a junction or to 

obstruct a pavement.  I am aware as the 

local officer that parking is limited and 

roads are narrow and I do try to work 

with the community to allow for this, 

however I have been made aware of 

and have seen some inconsiderate 

parking recently.  Please be mindful of 

parking and consider the safety of 

others. 

6
th

 May 2012 – 30
th

 June 2012 

We have had 7 crimes reported during 

the above period: 

KE/12/1119 – Refers to a criminal 

damage to a house sign which took 

place on Burgmanns Hill overnight of 

the 12
th
 May.  

KE/12/1174 – theft from vehicle in 

which advertising signs were removed 

from a parked vehicle overnight of the 

10
th
 May. 

KE/12/1205 –  theft of logs from a 

property, which occurred between the 

10
th
 May and 14

th
 May. 

KE/12/1206 – Between 16
th
 -18

th
 May a 

window was smashed, possibly by a 

beer bottle which was thrown. 

KE/12/1243 – On the 30
th
 May a 

mobile phone was stolen (or possibly 

lost) in the Strand. 

KE/12/1372 : refers to a Sudden death 

which took place on the 12
th
 June. 

KE/12/1456 – Section 4 – Fear or 

provocation of violence (Road Rage 

incident). This occurred on the 22
nd

 

June – Offender identified and Police 

dealing. 

We have had 11 calls to our 

communication centre during this 

period  

The Neighbourhood Police team along 

with Devon County Council have been 

carrying out intervention days on the 

Estuary Trail and speaking to all users.  

Information leaflets have been handing 

out promoting “shared use”.  We will 

continue to hold these education 

sessions throughout the summer.  We 

have been attending during commuter 

times and at weekends.  This allows us 

to get feedback about the trail and issue 

safety advise. 

 

PCSO Sarah Trayhurn 

General Enquiries 101 

sarah.trayhurn@devonandcornwall.pnn

.police.uk 

 

mailto:sarah.trayhurn@devonandcornwall.pnn.police.uk
mailto:sarah.trayhurn@devonandcornwall.pnn.police.uk
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LYMPSTONE BROWNIES   

 

Lympstone Brownies had a great time 

in May completing a Jubilee Challenge 

badge.  This included drawing a picture 

of the Queen for a competition at 

Exmouth  library and we had a winner! 

We also had a "horse" evening making 

and jumping fences! The activities 

concluded with an indoor Garden Party 

wearing our hand-made hats. 

After half term we had a fantastic 

fundraising event. Thank you to all the 

Brownie parents and friends for their 

support. During June we also had a 

circus skills evening. In July we are 

having a "fun" Olympics evening and 

finishing the term with a family 

picnic. 

We will be 

welcoming new 

girls into the pack 

in September!  

Rosie Jones (Brown Owl) 

OPEN GARDEN EVENT 

 

Jackie and Will Michelmore would like 

to thank all of the Lympstone residents 

who, along with numerous local friends 

and three generations of their family, 

worked incredibly hard to help make 

their National Garden Scheme Open 

Garden this June such a huge success.  

Despite a severe weather warning (a 

month’s rain was originally forecast for 

the Friday) and the gale force winds 

which hampered preparations, the 

opening of their exposed coastal garden 

went ahead as planned. 

Over 620 people visited 

during the seven hours 

that it was open and over 

£3000 was raised for local 

and national charities. 

Jackie and Will were happy to be able 

to donate to the village hall 

refurbishment again this year. 

If you missed the NGS event the garden 

is open by appointment until October 

(full details may be found on -

http://www.lympstone.org/businesses/l

ookout-landscapes/). 

 

Jackie Michelmore 

CORRECTION                           

WORKS AT THE VILLAGE HALL 

Work to rebuild the hall’s toilets starts 

on 23
rd

 July. The hall will still be open 

for booked events, and can still be 

booked for evenings and weekends – 

temporary toilets will be provided. 

Please note that part of the car park will 

be needed for builder’s equipment, and 

parking on School Hill will need to be 

restricted to allow delivery vehicles up 

the hill. 

 

Don Mildenhall 

 

A BRIEF NOTE 

 
Thank you from the Jellard family for 
all the kind words and support at this 
difficult time. 
 
Don Jellard 
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LYMPSTONE ART GROUP 
 

Art Talks and Workshops recommence 

following the summer break with a talk 

by Lin Holdridge on Artists’ Self 

Portraits at 7.30pm on Thursday 6th 

September in the Methodist Hall, 

Chapel Road.. All welcome, £3 or free 

to members. The next workshop is a 

“Black and White Day” with Ray 

Balkwill on Saturday 27th October; it 

will use charcoal paint, pen and 

photography as a resource for creating 

pictures in black and white. The cost is 

£30 for the day. To apply for a place 

contact Mai Targett 271915 at the end 

of August  

 

Judith Carter 
 

ARE YOU A READER? 

 

USE IT OR LOSE IT 

books for all ages 

young people, fiction, 

large print, paper backs, 

non-fiction etc 

Our Mobile Library timetable is: 

Meadow Close 10.45am to 11.05am 

FRIDAYS - JULY 20th, AUGUST 

3rd,17th, 31st. SEPT. 14th, 28
th
 in the 

Car Park 11.15am to 12.45pm.  

 

Diana Letcher 

LYMPSTONE WI  
 

On 7
th
 July, Mrs. Christine Marsh's talk 

to the WI on Macular Degeneration 

and YOU identified the world's 

commonest visual impairment as 'loss 

of central vision'. Special spectacles 

demonstrated how things look to those 

with only peripheral vision, and we 

learned the importance of early 

diagnosis as the disease, though 

incurable, can be delayed in its progress 

with appropriate treatment. Excellent 

literature was circulated and we were 

referred to www.maculardisease.org for 

further information. 

After refreshments, reports included the 

success of the Jubilee Tea, where past 

member Ena Glover won the raffle. 

Sadly, the 'July Supper' planned for 

Tuesday July 17
th
 has been cancelled as 

so many members were committed 

elsewhere. It is hoped we shall have an 

Autumn Lunch instead. 

On 5
th
 September (Village Hall 2.30 

pm), our guest speaker will be novelist 

Fay Sampson, born in Lympstone, 

classmate of local folk and sister of WI 

member Joyce Perry. Don't miss this!  

And more excitement came with the 

news that Radio 4's Any Questions? 

team has accepted the WI's invitation to 

visit Lympstone!  The BBC's flagship 

political panel programme will be 

broadcast live at 8pm on Friday 7
th
 

September from Lympstone parish 

church. Tickets (all free) will be 

available from mid July. Further details 

from Diana Letcher, 01395 267693 

d.letcher@btinternet.com. 

 

Brenda Courtie 

 

http://www.maculardisease.org/
mailto:d.letcher@btinternet.com
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JOB VACANCY 

Lympstone Church of 

England Primary School 

School Hill, Lympstone,  

EX8 5JY     

01395266580  e-mail: 

admin@lympstone-

primary.devon.sch.uk 

We are looking to appoint an 

enthusiastic, caring and patient 

individual to join our Mealtime 

Assistants team. The role will include 

supervision, care and management of 

children during the lunch hour as well 

as supporting children in their play.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Applicants should: 

 Enjoy working with children 

 Demonstrate an ability to work 

as part of a team 

 Be able to support children in 

play 

 Be reliable 

 You don’t need any formal 

qualifications for this post. You 

do need common sense! 

The position is 5 hours per week 

Monday to Friday 12-1pm term time 

only. 

Pay: £119 per month 

Please apply by letter or email to the 

Headteacher, Mr Priest including 

details of two referees. 
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LYMPSTONE PARISH COUNCIL    

ANNUAL ACCOUNTS 2011 -12 PAYMENTS   

     

 BUDGET MONITORING 2011 - 12   

 Expenditure    

Code Item Budget Spent Balance 

10 VAT  2,541.32  

100 S137  1,400.00 1,169.66 230.34 

101 Other Grants 1,600.00 2,038.19 -438.19 

201 Clerk's Salary 7,850.00 7,110.39 739.61 

203 Office expenses 1,300.00 1,098.68 201.32 

208 Village Hall Hire 500.00 362.55 137.45 

209 Miscellaneous 50.00 5.00 45.00 

301 Chairman's Allowance 120.00 120.00 0.00 

302 Subs 525.00 511.50 13.50 

307 Courses, Travel etc 250.00 142.00 108.00 

308 Insurance, Audit, Elections 3,000.00 1,960.09 1,039.91 

313 Miscellaneous 50.00 142.08 -92.08 

400 Herald Printing 3,000.00 2,442.00 558.00 

500 Affordable housing 150.00 0.00 150.00 

601 Grass Cut 1 2,200.00 817.00 1,383.00 

602 Grass Cut 2* 2,550.00 2,178.00 372.00 

605 Other Maintenance 250.00 65.71 184.29 

608 General tree work 300.00 48.49 251.51 

612 Bin emptying 100.00 140.00 -40.00 

616 Benches - Maintenance 200.00 73.11 126.89 

618 Notice Boards - Maint. 150.00 35.50 114.50 

623 Equipment hire/fuel 100.00 0.00 100.00 

633 Play Equipment Mtce 200.00 0.00 200.00 

640 Lighting in Candy's field 500.00 361.72 138.28 

701 Wages 2,200.00 2,010.00 190.00 

702 Consumables, rates, elec 150.00 351.09 -201.09 

703 Rates, Utilities 2,100.00 1,292.76 807.24 

706 Repairs 1,500.00 1,725.14 -225.14 

800 Burial Ground 500.00 57.00 443.00 

850 Communications 250.00 0.00 250.00 

900 Planning 250.00 0.00 250.00 

1000 Travel & Transport 250.00 0.00 250.00 
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1101 Building Maintenance* 1,000.00 55.00 945.00 

1102 Gas Elec 1,200.00 806.76 393.24 

1200 Environment 500.00 0.00 500.00 

WWWW Website etc 750.00 250.00 500.00 

WW Snow Clearance 2,000.00 0.00 2,000.00 

1300 Localism Bill 1,000.00 0.00 1,000.00 

YC Youth Club - New works 6,000.00 6,006.56 -6.56 

Ext  External funding 1,413.00 1,413.00 0.00 

 Dep Ac   0.00 

 Sub-Total 47,408.00 37,330.30 12,619.02 

 VAT  0.00  

 Total  37,330.30  

     

Receipts - Budget Performance    

  Budget Actual Balance 

 Precept 30,576.00 30,576.00 0.00 

 DCC re Candys Field 400.00 0.00 -400.00 

 Herald Adverts 4,500.00 3,907.30 -592.70 

 Burial fees 1,000.00 2,300.00 1,300.00 

 LFC re Candy's Field 50.00 0.00 -50.00 

 Flower beds 250.00 0.00 -250.00 

 Western P. re Wayleaves 6.38 6.38 0.00 

 Miscellaneous 0.00 4,471.72 4,471.72 

 Website 700.00 433.00 -267.00 

 Grant for car park 4,000.00 0.00 -4,000.00 

    0.00 

 Sub Total 41,482.38 41,694.40 212.02 

    0.00 

 VAT Refund (part year). 150.00 0.00 -150.00 

 Youth Club Recharge* 1,150.00 1,251.90 101.90 

    0.00 

 Total 42,782.38 42,946.30 163.92 

 

 

 

 

 
________________________________________________________________________ 
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Jeff Crompton 
Greenways, Courtlands Lane 

Lympstone 
>< 

For Superior Quality Home 

Improvements and All Types of 

Building Work including Kitchens & 

Bathrooms 

Tel: 01395 272815 

Mobile: 07768 282 129 

 

 

 

  THE SWAN INN 

LYMPSTONE 
            

01395 272644/270403 
 

info@theswaninn-lympstone.co.uk 
 

6th, 7th and 8th of July  THE SWAN INN BEER FESTIVAL 
24 real ales and 5 ciders   

 

FRIDAY NIGHT - EVOLVER - 5 piece band 
SATURDAY NIGHT - HARRY DEARSLY - Solo Acoustic 

SUNDAY LUNCH - THE SHANTY MEN 
SUNDAY NIGHT - KARAOKE/ DISCO 

 

WORLD OF COUNTRY LIFE  ON SATURDAY AND SUNDAY 
 

BBQ  throughout the weekend 
RESTAURANT open as usual 

BAR open all day from 11AM-midnight 
WALK, CYCLE, TRAIN OR DRIVE TO THE SWAN INN 

 
__________________________________________________________

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Lindsey Waddell  
Foot Health Practitioner 

MAFHP 
Nail Cutting & Treatment of 

Corns, Callus, Fungal Infections 
and Verrucas 

Home Visits 01395 263496 
 

 
 

Tel:01395
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CAMBRIDGE FUTONS 

FACTORY SHOP 

NOW OPEN IN WOODBURY 
Visit us for a HUGE range of sofabeds, futons, 

handmade mattresses, room dividers and screens. 

15 sofabeds on display in our showroom. 

Buy direct from the manufacturer for  

THE BEST PRICES IN THE UK! 
Open Mon – Thurs 9am to 5pm,  

Fri 9am to 1pm. Free Parking. 

TEL: 01395 239830 
Woodbury Business Park. Exmouth Road. 

www.cambridgefutons.com 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Wishing to remain independent 

in your own home? 
 

As an experienced, professional, qualified 

Carer, I am offering my services to:- 
 

- Transport, accompany and support customers to 

Day Centres, social and community events or trips 

out. Also medical appointments (hospital, surgery, 
dentist and optician). 

- Support with shopping (accompanied or otherwise). 

- Light housework (e.g. laundry and bed making) and 
household management 

- Companion service (hours negotiable). 
 

For a confidential, no obligation discussion of 

your individual needs and requirements, please 

contact Mrs V A Perry, 01395 232865. 

http://www.cambridgefutons.com/
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Peter J Acca 
Carpenter/Joiner 

Specialist PVCu  

Window Repairs 

Replacement double glazed sealed 

units 

01395 279209 

07801365097 

Let me make your old windows 

like new 
 

 
Plumbing & Heating Engineers 

Installations  

 Landlord safety certificates £49 

  Servicing ● Breakdown ● Repairs  

● General plumbing 

Tel: 01395 239483 

Mob: 07710 192010 

www.cygnetheating.co.uk 

 
 

 

 

Need Assistance In Your Own Home? 

 

Home help available including: 

housework, laundry, ironing, food 

preparation, shopping, 

administration, collections and 

deliveries and errands. 

Please call Mandy on 

07891 678 177. 

 

SUMMER HOLIDAY 
 

Why go abroad when one of 

 Cornwall’s finest surfing beaches 

 is under 2 hours away! 

Static home close to Polzeath beach, 
 2 bedrooms (1 double, I twin)  

Mains H & C  

Shower room with flush toilet 

Fridge, gas cooker,. Colour TV/DVD. 

For further details call 01395 233775 

. 

 

Ian Moir 

 

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE 

Painting, decorating, grass and hedge 

cutting, gutters, pressure washing, window 

cleaning and much more. All jobs to keep 

your property in tip top condition. 

I am locally based and offer free no 

obligation quotes. 

Contact Ian on (home) 01395 263 716     

07702 804537  
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DOG GROOMING.   
Kind & Qualified Groomer. 

Commissions for PET 

PORTRAITS  

in pastel also undertaken.  

Make Superb Presents.   

(Examples of work can be viewed).  

Tracey Crompton, Greenways,  

Courtlands Lane, Lympstone. 
Tel: 01395 272815 /07973 986 268. 

 
CLOCK REPAIRS 

Terence  C. Matthews - Horologist 
•Westminster Chimes 

•Wall Clocks 
•Grandfather / Grandmother Clocks 

•Dial Clocks 
•Long Case Clocks 
•Carriage Clocks 

      Free estimates and house visits 
Tel: 01395 273563 

 
 

ELITE CARPENTRY & 

BUILDERS 

All aspects of carpentry and building 

works including fencing and decking  

Undertaken to the highest standard   

Fully insured references available 

Call Daniel for free quotation or 

advice 

Tel 07872 018482 or 07886 500081 

 Comfy casa near the Costa 
Blanca, Spain - available for 

holiday rentals 
Peaceful, two-bedroomed home. Roof 
terrace, gorgeous views, communal 

pool and tennis. Beaches, cycling, golf, 
hiking and more. Suits all ages. 

Flights from Exeter & Bristol 
LONG LETS AVAILABLE         

Lympstone residents 15% discount 

Tel: 07986 607610 or 
see website for details: 

www.algorfaholiday.com                                                            

 

FOOD WITH FLAIR 
CATERING 

Small and Large Events - 
Menus to Suit your Budget 
Telephone Shirley or Michael 

on 265147 or see our Website 
www.foodwithflair.co.uk 

 

 

ELECTRICIAN  
Specialising in domestic work; 

happy to do small jobs. 

 

Call Simon on: 07985 963075 
 

 

http://www.algorfaholiday.com/
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LYMPSTONE TAXI HIRE 

Call:  Phil   07812 661213 
 

 

 

THE GLOBE INN 
01395 263166 - OPEN ALL DAY 

Sheila and Dave invite you to a 
friendly, local pub with a homely 

atmosphere. 
FOOD SERVED  -  Tue – Sat 11am-

2.15pm and 5.45 – 9.15pm 
Sun lunch: 12– 2pm, 2 courses £9.50 
Thurs – traditional fish & chips £6.95 

(take-away £5.95) 
Dogs welcome in Public Bar 

 

LIVE MUSIC - JULY: 

Sat 7
th

 – Eat the rich 

Fri 13
th

 – Shufflebones 

Fri 20
th

 – Blue Arse Fly 

Fri 27
th

 – Honest John & Ray 

Beavis 
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____________________________________________ 

 

DustAway 
 

All Work and no play, we are here to help 
Friendly Efficient Cleaning Service 

Lympstone Based 

Weekly, fortnightly, monthly 

One off cleans ie moving house, holiday lets, 

End of tenancy cleans, just redecorated or a spring clean 

We also offer an ironing service 

All materials supplied. Fully insured  

       

Please call         Tracey  07727168817     or        Jill  07818484864 
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SMALL ADS 

 

LYMPSTONE GREETING 

CARDS AND POSTCARDS 
Scenic photographs of your village - 

from the harbour, pretty corner, and 

washing- lines...to sunsets!  Available 

from Post Office or Frances Longhurst 

263495  

 

REGISTERED HOMEOPATH  
Libby Clapham BA, RSHom; Safe, 

eco-friendly, non-addictive; wide range 

of conditions; safe with conventional 

medicines; allergy testing.  Clinics 

Exmouth and Exeter. libbyclapham 

naturalhealth .co.uk; tel 01395 267432  

 

PICTURE FRAMING. For all 

your framing requirements; also frame 

 restoration & chair caning.  Caro 

Ambridge 01392 877460, Topsham. 

 

DAWN 'TIL DUSK 
Creative Gardening service 

Routine maintenance, Designs & 
Creates. 0786 6566 883 

dawnc@live.co.uk 
 

DE-STRESSING ,RELAXING, 

THERAPEUTIC Neck & Back 

Massage, Indian Head Massage 

Reflexology & Reiki.  Suppliers of 

unique MBT shoes to improve posture 

and relieve muscle, back & joint 

problems. Call 01392 873178 At The 

Studio, Lower Lane, Ebford 

www.atthestudio.co.uk 

 

 

 

LADYBIRD GARDEN SERVICES 

Your eco-friendly gardeners from 

Lympstone for all your gardening 

needs. Reasonable rates. Telephone 

Annie on 01395 275673/07814510760 

 

PIANO with a VIEW 
Lessons for all ages, beginners and 

improvers, "purely for pleasure" and 

ABRSM exams to Grade 8. Theory to 

Grade 5. Tel: Judy Joss (BA Mus, Dip 

Ed) on 222749 

 
MATHS TUITION 

 Experienced tutor available to teach 

primary to GCSE level maths.  

Reasonable rates  Tel: Jane Moffatt on 

279952 

 

ACCOMMODATION 

 

WITHALL'S HOUSE BED AND 

BREAKFAST. A modern and spacious 

home close to the heart of the village. 

Ample parking and flexible 

accommodation.  Call Pete and Jan 

Hardy on 01395 270157 Or visit 

www.lympstonebedandbreakfast.co.uk 

 

CYGNET COTTAGE – 3 Bedrooms, 

close to water, £70 a night, minimum 2 

nights Call Chris or Judy Carter on 

01395274104 or email to 

chriscarterathome@hotmail.com  

 

Advertise here for just 60p a line 

 

 

 

mailto:dawnc@live.co.uk
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WHAT’S ON 

 

JULY 

6-8 Swan Inn Beer Festival 

7 Eat the rich at the Globe 

8 Hospiscare seafront Fiesta 

8 Sea Service on slipway 

10 Rosemoor Garden visit 

11 – 15 Majesty Flower festival 

12
th

 The Little Sweep 

13 Shufflebones at the Globe 

14 Players’ Coffee Morning 

14 Auction of Promises 

15 Church Summer barbecue 

16/17 Panto auditions 

20 Blue Arse Fly at the Globe 

21 Saturday produce stall starts 

27 Honest John & Ray Beavis 

29 Sherry Morning & Garden Party 

 

AUGUST 

3 Visit from Life Boat 

2 – 30 Art & Craft showcase 

18 Annual Flower and Vegetable Show 

28 Fursdon House visit 

 

SEPTEMBER 

1 Beating the bounds 

6 Art talk – Artists’ self portraits 

7 BBC Any Questions? recording 

8 Children Society coffee morning 

8 Ride and Stride 

14 Film Society 

22 Church newcomers’ party 

26-28 CTC RM Exercise 

 

 

NB No herald in August 

 

 

____________________________________________________________ 

 Photocopied at cost by:   Optima Graphics 

   Litho and Silk Screen Printers 

        For an efficient and friendly service 
 

     Tel: 01392 873822 

     Fax: 01392 875760 
 

Email: john@optimagraphics.co.uk 

Website: www.optimagraphics.co.uk 
 

20b High St, Topsham, Exeter, Devon, EX3 0EA 


